
 

    
 

March 24, 2023 

Sent Via Email 

Burke Dunphy    
200 E Santa Clara St 
San Jose, CA 95113 

 

Re: Follow up from Information Request Dated February 13, 2023, and March 6, 2023, and new 
request for information.  

Burke,  
 
The Union is in receipt of your response to our information request, and we have some clarification 
questions as well as new requests for information.  
 
Our first follow-up question is in response to your statement below. 
 

 
 
  



 

    
 

With respect to i and j, in our initial request, your response states that “the information is not readily 
available.” Please confirm if this means the City is not aware of which employees receive which 
differentials.  
 
Secondly, please describe the methodology used for determining “fringe cost” in your response below.   

 
 
Finally, notwithstanding the data being “not readily available,” the Union is requesting the data anyway. 
Please advise.  
 
New Requests for Information:  
 

1) Please identify the number of employees working remotely and identify the approximate 
number of weekly remote hours.  

2) Provide a list of MEF-represented employees who are within fifty (50) hours of the vacation 
“cap” as of this previous pay period.  

3) List of all MEF-represented employees who are receiving bilingual pay.  
4) Provide a list of MEF-represented classifications who receive footwear reimbursement (boot 

allowance).  
5) Provide a list of MEF-represented employees who have used the “educational & professional 

development” funds, and demarcate by year, name, and amount used for each of the past five 
(5) years.  

6) Provide copies of all Standard City of San Jose Legal Services Agreements entered into between 
the City of San Jose and Sloan Sakai Yeung & Wong LLP (Sloan Sakai) for each of the last five (5) 
years and identify the total amount of monies paid Sloan Sakai in each of those years, including 
this year (2023).  

 
 



 

    
 

CC:  
Leaders of ABMEI, AFSCME Local 101, & IFPTE Local 21 
Elsa Cordova, Assistant to the City Manager 

  
 


